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University of North Florida 
Board of Trustees
 Academic and Student Affairs Committee Meeting
 January 10, 2017

MINUTES
Committee Members Present:  Kevin Hyde, Fred Franklin, Wilfredo Gonzalez, Radha Pyati, Sharon Wamble-King,  
Item 1 Call to Order 
The chair called the meeting to order. 
Item 2 Approval of Minutes 
Minutes from October 25, 2016 were approved.  
Item 3 Open Comments
There were no open comments. 
Item 4 Approval of new degree program – Ed.S. in Educational Leadership 
The College of Education and Human Services is seeking BOT approval for an Education Specialist (Ed.S.) in Educational Leadership. The program will consist of the course work that is required for the Doctorate in Education.  The difference between the doctorate and the specialist are the comprehensive exams and the dissertation.  As a result, the program is cost neutral. 
Motion to approve the Ed.S. in Educational Leadership was made by Willie Gonzalez.  Motion was seconded and passed unanimously.   
Item 5 Approval of new degree program – M.S. in Higher Education 
The College of Education and Human Services is seeking BOT approval for a Master of Science in Higher Education.  The program is an existing track embedded in the M.Ed. in Educational Leadership.  The creation of the stand-alone program will be in the best interest of the students because it will enable the curriculum to be disentangled from the current K-12 curriculum.   
A motion to approve the MS in Higher Ed was made by Joy Korman.  Motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  
Item 6 Approval of new degree program – B.A. in Communication Studies 
The College of Arts and Sciences is seeking BOT approval for a Bachelor of Arts in Communication Studies.  John Parmelee outlined the job market distinctions between the existing B.S. in Communication and the proposed B.A. in Communication Studies.  He also indicated that  
Motion to approve the B.A. in Communication Studies was made by Sharon Wamble-King.  Motion was seconded by Fred Franklin and passed unanimously. 
Item 7 THRIVE Program Presentation  
Dr. Rusty Dubberly, Director of the Disability Resource Center provided the trustees with a brief overview of the Disability Resource Center and explained that the THRIVE (Transition to Health, Resources, Independence, Viable Careers, and Education) was a supplemental program.   
Tara Rowe, THRIVE Program Coordinator, explained that the program is designed to assist UNF students with Autism Spectrum Disorders (ASD) & related disabilities.  Two students provided an engaging and impressive presentation of their experiences and achievements with the BOT members.   
Tara and Rusty, shared that all student participants in THRIVE have found employment in their field of study after graduation.  In addition, the THRIVE program has been successful in refocusing negatives into positives—conduct and SOS issues have virtually diminished.  UNF’s program is becoming a model for other institutions and is the only program that does not assess students a fee. 
This item requires no approval.   
There was a motion to adjourn; the motion was approved unanimously.   
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